
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

— Mass Schedule — 
Monday-Saturday 

 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday 7:30-7:50 am 

or 3:30-4:30 pm,  

or by appointment. 

Pentecost Sunday, May 20, 2018 

Dear Parishioners,  

 Today the Church celebrates the Solemnity of Pentecost.  This particular so-

lemnity brings to conclusion the Easter mysteries as it celebrates the mystery of the 

Holy Spirit working in and now through the Church.  Jesus is still present in what is 

called His mystical Body, namely the Church, thatôs you and me.  And since this so-

lemnity is about us, I wish to wish each of you, as members of this Church, a very 

Happy Birthday.  As we celebrate this Solemnity, letôs listen to the words found in 

the Acts of the Apostles which describe this Solemnity:  ñAnd suddenly there came 

from the sky a noise like a strong driving wind, and it filled the entire house in which 

they were.  Then there appeared to them tongues as of fire, which parted and came 

to rest on each one of them.  And they were all filled with the Holy Spirit and began 

to speak in different tongues as the Spirit enabled them to proclaim.ò  This same 

Holy Spirit that came to rest on the apostles that first Pentecost, is the same Holy 

Sprit that continue to guide, direct, and instruct our Church today.  Through the sac-

raments we are graced with this Spiritðlet us open our hearts and our lives for this 

same Spirit so that we too are able to proclaim His message that He wants us to 

preach and live in our world today. 

 In that ancient prayer to the Holy Spirit, perhaps it is more than appropriate 

to pray it today:  Come Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of the faithful, and enkindle in 

them the fire of your love.  Send forth your Spirit and we shall be created and you 

shall renew the face of the earth.ò   Needless to say with the way our world is going 

today, we need this prayer to be the center of our lives as we, through the Holy Spirit 

try to change this culture of death and destruction that we experience today into a 

new creation that is guided and directed by care, love, and compassion.  May God 

bless each of us with the renewal of this gift of the Holy Spirit so that Pentecost is 

truly the birth day in which Godôs presence is once again felt and realized in and 

through us. 

 This Sunday, May 20th, the 2018 graduating class of Quincy Notre Dame 

will be celebrating their commencement in the Quincy Notre Dame High School 

gym at 1:00 p.m.  I want to personally congratulate these fine young men and wom-

en, many of our graduates from St. Peterôs.  I ask you to pray for these young men 

and women as they continue their journey in life either through higher education, 

joining the work force, or enlisting in the service of our country.  The same is       

offered for our fine young men and women who are graduating from the public 

school here in Quincy or the surrounding area.  To all of these graduates, our pray-

ers, love, and support are with you.  I pray today in a special way that each of you 

realize the gift of the Holy Spirit in your life and you allow that gift to live in you 

and work through you as you do all you can to give God honor and glory in your fu-

ture endeavors.  Also, our 8th grade class from St. Peter School will be graduating 

this Monday, May 21st at a special Mass at 7:00 p.m. in the Church.  I ask you also 

to keep these young men and women in your prayers as they prepare themselves for 

the challenges of high school. 

Next Meeting    
 

 

TBA 
 
 

 

Meet in the Martha Jane Room 
 

  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders  

& their friends welcome! 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

Date TBA at 6:00—7:30pm  
in the Gym 

    

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishioners 

and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn more about 

the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy these fun evenings 

in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear your Saints Alive Shirt or 

pick one up that night!    

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

May 21-27, 2018 
 

21. Monday 8:00 a.m. 

   Poor Souls in Pergatory 

22. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 

   Mary Amberg 

23. Wednesday 8:30am 

   Chuck Gerding 

24. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 

   August & Marian 

 Schultz 

25. Friday 8:00 a.m. 

   Mary & Bob Lohman 

26. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      

   Brett Miller 

26. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

   Dorothy & Wayne 

 Messick 

27. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 

   Our Parish Family 

27. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 

   Pat Ellerbrock 

27. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 

   Lisa Real 
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Week of May 20, 2018 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 

2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 
Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 
Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

  CD of the Week 

Say YES to Christ… Allowing Jesus to be Lord of 

Your Whole Life By Dr. Scott Hahn.  Hahn teaches 

the importance of giving our complete “yes” to Jesus Christ 

and fully recognizing him as King of Kings, and Lord over all. 

Dr. Hahn delves into Scripture to show that by dedicating 

ourselves to the Lord, he can accomplish more in us and 

through us than we ever could on our own.   
www.lighthousecatholicmedia.org promo code 104597 
 

Adoration Chapel Hours 

   These are the available hours in the Adoration Chapel: 

Monday 3:00-4:00am (1,2), 8:00-9:00pm (1,4- alt. months) 

Tuesday 1:00-2:00am (alt. weeks), Thursday 4:00-5:00 

p.m., Saturday 2:00-3:00am, Noon-1:00pm, 5:00-6:00pm 

(1,4), 9:00-10:00pm and Sunday 1:00-2:00 (temp. 6/3-

10/28),  2:00-3:00am. Please call Mary at 653-3127 or 

Gina at 257-9966.  Chapel # is 214-0132.  
 

Baptism Class -  Monday, June 4th 

   St. Peter will offer its next baptism class at 7:00 

p.m. on Mon., June 4 in the Parish Office. Expectant 

parents welcome. Call the Parish Office for reserva-

tions at 222-3155. 
 

It’s Time To Sign Up for the Parish Directory Pictures! 

     Its time to schedule your family's photo session for the 

Parish Directory. All families who participate receive a free 

8x10 portrait and a copy of the directory. Portraits will be 

taken June 19-23, July 10-14, and July 17-21.  You can sign 

up online at appt.lifetouch.com.  If you need assistance in 

scheduling an appointment, we will be available after all 

Masses to help!  You can call Lyn Strieker at (217) 316-

4590. Our directory will not be complete without you! 
 

Totus Tuus  June 24th-29th  

   Join us for a dynamic and Catholic summer faith experi-

ence!     

Catholic Kids Morning Camp  

    (for children entering grades 1-6)  

    Monday - Friday  June 25-29, 8:00am - Noon 

    New this year– Day session is morning only! 

Junior-Senior High Faith Experience  

    (for teens entering grades 7-12)  

    Sunday-Thursday June 24-28 7:00 p.m.-

9:00 p.m. 

   St. Peter parish and school member registration forms are 

located in the Narthex. Open enrollment begins May 26th. 
 

Request for Names of Public High School Graduates 

   As is our tradition, Catholic Times is planning to congratu-

late all 2018 Catholic high school students who are gradu-

ating. We have distributed a request to the Catholic high 

schools for graduates’ names and are now attempting to 

obtain the names of Catholics students who are members 

of your parishes graduating from the public high schools. 

The deadline for names is Thursday, May 24, as they will be 

printed in the June 10 issue of Catholic Times. Additionally, 

a coupon in regards to graduating Catholic high school stu-

dents, will be placed in one issue of Catholic Times, May 

13.  Please send the information to:  Diocese of Springfield 

in Illinois, Catholic Times, Graduates Issue, 1615 West 

Washington Street, Springfield, Illinois  62702-4757. If you 

have any questions please contact the Catholic Times at 

(217) 698-8500, ext. 117.  

 

Area Events 

Sunday, May 20: Birthright Open House at New Location, 1:30 

a.m.-4:30 p.m.; 428 North 6th St. Stop by and check it out, 

learn more about their mission and enjoy light refreshments. 

Tuesday, May 22: St. Rose of Lima Card Party, doors open at 

11:00 a.m., lunch served at Noon; call 316-6737 or 222-7219. 

Tuesday, May 22: Good Samaritan Home Assisted Living Open 

House, 3:0 0a.m.-6:30 p.m.; 2130 Harrison. 

Wednesday, May 23: Blessed Sacrament’s Blood Drive, 9:00 

a.m. - 3:00 p.m.; gathering space of church. Please call their 

parish office to sign up at 222-2759. 

Friday/Sat., June 1 & 2: Germanfest, 3:00-11:00 p.m.; South 

Park. Celebrate the 30th anniversary of the Quincy/Herford 

Sister City relationship. Craft beer, wine and special foods in-

cluding thueringer, weisswurst, brats & ribeyes for sale. All pro-

ceeds benefit German classes & exchanges at QND, QHS and 

QU. Heidleberg band Friday, Waterloo Iowa German Band Satur-

day, Raised on Raidio both nights 8:00-11:00 p.m.  

Saturday, June 16:  St. Dominic Junefest, 4:00-Midnight; St. 

Dominic School. New The Big Prize Raffle: tickets are $50, max 

of 2000 sold, on sale now from St. Dominic family or St. Antho-

ny parishioner. See www.junefestbigprizeraffle.org for details. 
 

NO Morning Mass on Monday, May 28th 

   There will be NO Morning Mass at St. Peter’s on Memorial 

Day, Monday May 28, 2018.   
 

Memorial Day Mass 

   Memorial Day Mass will be held at the Chapel in Calvary Cem-

etery on Monday May 28, 2018 at 9:00am. Blessed Sacrament 

will be hosting this year. In case of rain the service will be held 

at Blessed Sacrament. Please bring your own chair if possible.  
 

St. Veronica Guild 

   The St. Peter Veronica Guild will meet Thursday, May 24 in 

the Lower Level of the rectory at 1:00 p.m., making prayer 

shawls & blankets for those who need to feel the love of Jesus 

in a time of need. All are welcome, please join us! 
 

Parish Directory Volunteers Needed 

   We will be updating the Parish Directory this summer.  We 

need lots of volunteers to help make this project a success! If 

you would like to help with Appointment Sign-Up or help be a 

Greeter/Sign-In volunteer, please email Mary Christensen at 

christma2@att.net or Lyn Strieker at lstrieker@qndhs.org. 
 

Emotion Belly Connection Group (Children’s Grief Session) 

     For kids ages 5-12 that have experienced the death of 

someone they love.  

 When: July 16-19, 10:00-11:30 a.m. 

 Where: St. Peter’s Parish Office 

Contact: Kathy Harman 222-3155 or Tracy Schlepphorst – 

edenandherhappy@yahoo.com 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 

~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  

~John Meyer                  ~Sharon Zehnle 

~Dan Barry ~Jack O’Hara              

~Ian Mehaffy                     ~Arlene Lansing          

~Mike Creek ~Isabelle Meyer                    

~Betty C. Wiewel              ~Joan Russell              

~Kathy Schuckman          ~Barbara Rowland      ~Steve Hull        

~Norma Johnson ~Penny Norton ~Ray Peters 

~Theresa Holtschlag       ~Greg Shankland       ~Lynn Shankland       

To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 

at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

MENU 
Monday: Corn dog, smiley 

fries, cheese stick, fruit. 

Tuesday: Beefy cheese na-

cho, refried beans, frozen 

fruit cup. 

Wednesday:  Cook’s Choice. 

Thursday: Ham & cheese 

wrap, assorted chips, fruit, 

cookie. LAST HOT LUNCH! 

Friday: Students bring sack 

lunch and drink. 

 

THIS WEEK 
 

 

Monday, May 21:  8th grade Gradua-

tion: 9:15 pictures, 10:00 Honors 

Ceremony in Church, 11:30 lunch; 

7:00 Mass—reception to follow in the 

gym. 
 

Tuesday, May 23:    
 

Wednesday, May 24:  8:30 Children’s 

Mass—Grade 7 planning; 3 yr old hot 

dog party in the park; 4yr old gradua-

tion; 4th gr. Field trip to McKinley Ag 

Museum. 
 

Thursday, May 25: last day hot lunch 

is served for K-8.   
 

Friday, May 25:  No Hot Lunch—

students bring sack lunch for rest of 

school year. 
 

Monday, May 28—No School—

Memorial Day. 
 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook to keep 

up with all school activities! 

TEACHER AIDE/PARA EDUCATOR POSITION 
     St. Peter School is looking to hire a teacher aide/para educator for the 2018-2019 school 

year.  This person will work with 1st, 2nd, and 5th grades, assisting both teachers and students.  

This position is for approximately 5 hours per school day.  If interested in applying, please 

send your resume to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh at c.venvertloh@cospq.org or 2500 Maine, Quincy, 

IL 62301. 

CHECK OUT HOW BUSY WE HAVE BEEN!!! 

CINCO DE 

MAYO  

CELEBRATION 

SPRING DANCE 

FIRST COMMUNION OLYMPIC DAY 
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—Mass Servers— 
 

Weekday Masses, May 21-26: 
  8:00 a.m.   Chandler Cain, Louis Wilson 
 

Saturday Mass, May 26: 
  5:00 p.m.  Bailee Wheelock, Evan Krohn 
 

Sunday Masses, May 27: 
  8:00 a.m.  Clara & Eva Davis 

  9:30 a.m.  Ben Brown, Cameron Gill 

11:00 a.m.  Emma Krause, Jude Larson 

 

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

May 21-26:    
 

Lector:  John Ley 
 

EMHC:  

Mike Lavery, Martha Rapp 

Fr. Leo’s column continued 

 

 Just a reminder that Monday, May 28th, is     
Memorial Day.  As is the custom, we will have only one 
Mass on that day to be celebrated at Calvary Cemetery 
at 9:00 a.m.  If perchance the weather is bad, this Mass 
will be moved to Blessed Sacrament Church.  Again, 
please join us as this will be the only Mass for that day.  
Bring your lawn chairs and/or blankets for this celebra-
tion that will be held in front of the chapel.  Also, I re-
mind you that twice during the year that we ask you to 
contribute to help support our Catholic cemeteries.  
There is much more than can be done and the perpetual 
care funds cannot do all that is needed to improve let 
alone maintain our cemeteries. So on Memorial Day and 
All Saints Day we ask you to contribute to help us with 
the care of these holy places.  There are special enve-
lopes in your packet of envelopes.  Thank you. 

 

 This next Thursday, I will be in Springfield    
being briefed concerning the newly ordained priest that 
we will be blessed to have, Fr. Aaron Kuhn.  He will be 
ordained to the priesthood on Saturday, May 26th.  I ask 
you to remember him as well as all the newly ordained 
in your prayers.  They truly are a gift to the Church. 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  After Sunday ser-
vice, the pastor was greeting churchgoers as they were 
leaving.  One man noticed a small fresh wound under 
the pastorôs chin and asked, ñwhat happened?ò 
 The pastor explained that while he was shaving 
earlier that morning, he was thinking about his sermon 
and cut himself. 
 ñWell, next time you should think about shaving 
and cut your sermon,ò the  
parishioner said.   
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 Amt. Assessed          

        2017    $139,489 .00       

      Paid        $  66,884.79 

                                 Amt Due: $ 72,604.21 
 

291 Parishioners have contributed as of 4/23/18 

       Mark Your Calendar  
 
 
 

Mon. May 21:  8th Grade Graduation 7:00 p.m., Church 
 

Tues. May 22:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 

Ladies Cursillo 7:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
 

Wed. May 23:  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
 

Thurs. May 24:  Cribbage 1:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 

  St. Veronica’s Guild 1:00 p.m., Lower Level Conf. Room 
   

Fri. May 25:   
   

Sat. May 26:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
     

Sun. May 27:  Daycare 9:30 a.m., Maria Goretti Room 

  Liturgy of the Word 9:30 a.m. Mass, Martha Jane Room  

   

Mon. May 28:  NO Morning Mass at St. Peter, it will be 9:00 a.m. 

 at Calvary Cemetery Chapel 

Parish in Action  

 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 May 13 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,051.18 $45,680.79 

Weekly Envelopes $33,845.00 $1,150,909.05 

Annual School Fund  $9,463.00 $520,631.40 

Holy Days  $11,893.22 

Christmas  $39,214.00 

Totals $44,359.18 $1,768,328.46 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,472,000.00 

Difference $12,359.18 $296,328.46 

   Diocesan Collections   
 

Haiti: $443     

Ret. Dio. Priest: $115    

 Cemetery: $742  Catholic Communications: $25 

Catholic Times: $25 

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected: $86,849.40 
 

   As of 5/13/2018 

An Invitation to College Graduates: 
 

   We would like to recognize parishioners who are graduating from college this spring. Information will be printed in the June 10 

bulletin. To be included, please legibly complete the info. below and return it to the Parish Office by Wednesday, May 30.   

Thank you! 

 
 

Name of Graduate:  __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Degree Received / Major:  _____________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of College:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

May 3, 2018  

 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 

     Soon our diocese will take up a collection for the Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC). Last year, Pope Francis encour-

aged us, "to engage in constructive forms of communication that reject prejudice towards others and foster a culture of en-

counter" (World Communications Day Message, 2017). By generously supporting this collection, you are spreading the Gospel 

and helping others encounter Christ every day. Your gifts will not only support projects on a national and international scale 

but also here in our own diocese. Of the funds we collect, one-half will remain here in the diocese to assist our evangelization 

efforts though local communications projects.  
 

     Please prayerfully consider supporting this important work in the upcoming collection, which will be May 26-27 in our dio-

cese. Your gift means that people in the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois, our country, and our world will better know the love of 

God and the Church. For more information about the collection and the projects it supports, visit www.usccb.org/ccc. 
 

       Sincerely yours in Christ,  

 

 
 

       Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki  

       Bishop of Springfield in Illinois 

Priesthood Ordination & First Mass 
     Deacon Aaron Kuhn, seminarian for the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois, will be ordained to the Priesthood on Saturday, May 

26, 2018 at 10:30am in the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception, 524 E Lawrence Avenue, Springfield, IL by Bishop Thom-

as John Paprocki.  Fr. Kuhn will celebrate his first Mass of Thanksgiving on Sunday, May 27, 2018 at 2:00pm at St. Edward the 

Confessor Church, 214 S State Road, Mendon, IL with a reception and open house following Mass until 7pm in the parish 

hall.  Everyone is invited to the ordination and the Mass of Thanksgiving and reception.  Deacon Aaron is the son of Barb and 

the late Tom Kuhn of Mendon.  Fr. Kuhn will begin his assignment here at St. Peter's on July 1. 

Haiti Sister Parish Corner 
 

     Two of our committee members, Will Cloninger and Jack Brown are graduating from QND, and are leaving soon for the Uni-

versity of Arkansas and Notre Dame respectively. As stewards of their God-given time and talents, they recognize the im-

portance of sharing with others. During Jack’s junior year, he organized a collection of soc-

cer balls for Haiti teens, which we delivered during one of our mission trips. This year Will 

organized an effort at QND to collect personal care products for our Sister Parish. We 

shipped these items to Haiti through the Twinning Program in April.  
 

     On behalf of the committee and our parish, thank you Will and Jack for being true exam-

ples of teen stewards of God’s gifts.  

-------------------------- 

     The committee will again have a table at the annual St. Peter Picnic in August. Please 

stop by to see what’s been happening in Haiti. We look forward to answering any questions 

you might have about our Sister Parish. 


